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I refer to petition number 2696-17 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 14 February 2017 
about a request to upgrade the intersection of Caboolture-Bribie Island Road and Spinnaker 
Drive, Sandstone Point to include traffic lights. 

I can advise the petitioners that there are currently two approved land developments on 
Spinnaker Drive that border Caboolture-Bribie Island Road. As these projects proceed, upgrades 
will be made to the intersection, ultimately including traffic signals. 

Moreton Bay Regional Council was the assessment manager for the approval of these 
developments. The development applications were referred to the State Assessment and 
Referral Agency (SARA) which in turn sent the applications to the Department of Transport and 
Main Roads (TMR) to assess the impacts of the developments on Caboolture-Bribie Island Road, 
which is a state-controlled road. 

As a result, SARA conditioned the smaller of the two developments to upgrade the intersection to 
include channelised left and right-turn treatments to better separate the traffic and improve safety. 
As the second development proceeds, there will be progressive upgrading of the intersection to 
include traffic signals. 

In line with the development approvals, timing for the construction of the intersection upgrades 
will be based on each of the developer's respective commercial considerations. 

As there are future planned developments on Spinnaker Drive, TMR is liaising with adjacent 
developers to deliver the best outcome for the community. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and 
Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply 


